# **Church Eaton Primary School**



## DIARY DATES THE WEEK AHEAD

Monday 31st January

Library Visit

Tuesday 1st February

SATs Booster Yr6 3.30-4.00

Wednesday 2nd February

Staff Meeting

Thursday 27th January

SATs Booster Yr6 3.30-4.00

Friday 28th January

Celebration Assembly Multi Sport Club Friday 28th January 2022

#### Headteacher Awards:

Class 1: Tomas and Layla, both for being so sensible, polite, listening to and following instructions, and joining in with every session.

Class 2: Ozzy & Esmie for persevering with their writing

Class 3: Freddie for astonishing knowledge in our class topic. Poppy for incredible effort in her work and perseverance in maths.

Class 4: Leon for a brilliant persuasive speech and Maisie for showing determination in her maths.

Dr Walker Reading Award for this week is: James

Politeness Cup for this week is: Rhys

#### School News:

Hedgehogs - Class 2 are learning all about hedgehogs and are making hedgehog houses, if you have got any empty shoe boxes or plastic bags please bring them in for class 2 to make hedgehog hotels. Class 2 are also collecting boxes and other items for junk modelling.

World Book Day - Advance notice that we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 3rd March and pupils can come to school dressed as any character from a book.

SATs Booster Sessions - Thank you to the year 6 pupils who attended the SAT booster classes this week we hope you find them useful. They will be continuing on a Tuesday and Thursday after school over the next few weeks.

Covid - There are still cases of Covid in school. Please continue to lateral flow test you child if they are displaying any signs of Covid and contact the school if they test positive.

ParentPay - There are debts outstanding on ParentPay, please log into your account and clear all outstanding amounts.

20 Is Plenty— Please note that '20 Is Plenty' at Church next Monday is cancelled but everyone is welcome to join in on the following Monday after school.

S. Shaw

#### Daily Start & End Times — Monday to Friday

Class 1 & 2 - 8.50 am (prompt) until 3:10 pm

Class 3 & 4 - 8:40 am (prompt) until 3:20 pm

Attendance for last week: Class 1 — 94.3%

Class 4 - 72.0%

Class 2 — 95.7%

Whole School - 77.6%



Church Eaton Primary School

High Street Church Eaton Stafford ST20 0AG

Class 3 - 57.7%

Headteacher: Mr S Shaw

Member of Staffordshire University Academies Trust

Telephone: 01785 823089

Email: office@churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk Web: www.churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk



## Class 1 News

Firstly, I would like to thank Mrs Corcoran and Miss Cooper for stepping up and taking the class for me in my absence. They have said how lovely the children are and have enjoyed the hustle and bustle of Class 1.

This week, the children have continued their work on Starry Skies. They have looked at the story of the Tale of Two Birds. Its main theme is looking at the difference of diurnal and nocturnal animals. The children learnt how to map the story and add sentences as a class.

We have focussed on weighing and capacity culminating in making playdough. The children enjoyed this activity and I will send home the recipe next week so that you can recreate the messy fun at home!

Next week we will revisit nocturnal and diurnal animals and continue our Chuckle journey. In Maths, we will be moving onto calculations (addition and subtraction) to 10.



Iris was proud of her doll house.



Emilia explained carefully how she made her Jonah explored the outside house.



Betsy, George and yard for heavy and light things.



Sam and Isla made an obstacle course.



Children in PE had a go at Archery with Steph.

## Class 2 news

Wow! What a super week we have had! The children have tried so hard this week as we have been focusing on our History and Geography work.

Continuing on from last week, Class 2 have been learning all about London. This week, we have been learning about Queen Elizabeth & Windsor Castle. The children started off by asking questions about the queen, practising using their question marks. They then started fact finding, ready to write a fact file all about Queen Elizabeth II.

In art, we made pictures of Big Ben from memory using charcoal and sketching. We looked at light and dark, while using our fingers to create shade.

Please could I ask that you practise the 2, 5 and 10 times table with your Year 2 children & Year 1 children practise counting in 2, 5 and 10's.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions you may have.







### Class 3 News

We have been very light on the ground this week, so the classroom has felt very empty but we have had great fun learning. I have missed all

The children explored money. They were able to recognise the denominations, sort wins into different

The children explored money. They were able to recognise the denominations, sort coins into different groups and then order them from the smallest value to the greatest. The children looked at counting in 1p, 2p, 5p and 10p and made links to counting in greater monetary values. We explored how many 1ps made 10p and £1, then made predictions on how many pennies made £10. The children after visually seeing and feeling the weight of £10 in pennies reasoned why and what else could be used to represent £10.

the children at home, however, I have loved seeing all the work they have sent me following what we are doing in class. So thank you parents and children at home for maintaining their education so they are ready for next week.

Don't forget the deadline for the Volcanoes is:

Monday 31st January 2022.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact Miss Bryant via Dojo or email.

## Class 4 News

We have had a few poorly children this week so the classroom has felt rather empty, but we have still made the most of a wonderful week at school in Class 4.

This week saw the start of SATs booster club for the Year 6 children. These sessions take place on a Tuesday and Thursday till 4:00pm to help prepare the children for their upcoming SATs assessments (there may even be biscuits!).

Class 4 have also carried on with their wonderful work on fractions. This week, we have been working on multiplying and dividing fractions—the children have taken to it like a duck to water, I have been very impressed.

The children have also started to finish their persuasive speeches on Plastic Pollution, I look forward to hearing the finished results!

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or email.